Election Commission City of Aurora Minutes February 20, 2019 6:00 p.m.

Members present: Carolyn Boller, Chair

Jon Buckley
Jessica Chauvin
Scott Irvin
James Taylor

Guests Present: Dan Volkosh, Elections Administrator III ~ City and

County of Denver

Staff present: Steve Ruger, City Clerk

Chairwoman Boller called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m.

1. Approval of minutes January 16, 2019, January 24, 2019, and January 30, 2019.

Minutes were approved as presented. Moved by Carolyn Boller, seconded by Jon Buckley. Motion passed.

2. New Business

Dan Volkosh, Elections Administrator III – City and County of Denver, gave a presentation on Rank Choice Voting and Approval Voting. He explained that Denver has explored both options and has decided not to pursue either at this time. He further explained that Denver would be looking into other alternative voting methods over the next couple of years.

Members of the Commission asked several clarifying questions. After discussion, the Commission decided not to further pursue information regarding Rank Choice Voting.

3. Other Business

a. Vacancy

Mr. Ruger explained that James Taylor would be presented for consideration for reappointment at March 4, 2019, City Council Meeting.

b. Redistricting Update

Mr. Ruger gave a brief update on the redistricting proposal. He explained that Karen Goldman would present the recommended changes to the City Council at their Study Session on February 25, 2019.

Adjournment - 7:38 p.m.

Carolyn Boller, Chair aud Cally